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Pan American Health Organization holds the
47th Directing Council
The 47th Directing Council of The Pan American Health Organization (PAHO) was held on September 25, 2006 in Washington D.C., for the purpose of assembling the Ministers and Authorities responsible for health in the Americas to assess the status of achievements realized by PAHO over the last 12 months. The Members of the Directing Council discussed the necessity of obtaining greater political support and financing for basic health services in the fight against HIV/AIDS, tuberculosis and malaria, for the complete eradication of polio, immunization programs and the creation of an agenda addressing the subject of disability.
The meeting was officiated by Dr. Mirta Roses, Director of PAHO, who signaled the importance of recognizing that the region is now better prepared to respond to disasters and emergencies as a result of a 2004 appeal, which was renewed last year in light of the threats of Pandemic Influenza and Avian Flu. Likewise, representatives such as Dr. Anders Nordstrõm, Interim General Director of the World Health Organization (WHO); Dr. José Miguel Insulza, Secretary General of the Organization of American States (OAS); the Secretary of Health of the United States, Mike Leavitt; as well as Ministers, governmental delegates, and invited delegates were present.
In turn, the Secretary General of the OAS, José Miguel Insulza, emphasized the close collaboration that should exist among regional institutions, with the aim of linking the health priorities of the Americas with the continent’s political agenda. In this vein, Insulza stated that “the governance should consist of institutions capable of formulating and implementing, in conjunction with the private sector and civil society, necessary public policies to address all the sectors of the population, including the most marginalized.”
In reference to the issue of disability, it was agreed that the OAS will solicit support from PAHO and other international institutions. Disability was a topic considered by the Heads of State and Government at the IV Summit of the Americas and, during the General Assembly, the Permanent Council of the OAS was entrusted with the formulation of a Plan of Action for the Decade of the Americas for People with Disabilities.  
The Directing Council is one of the governing organs of PAHO and meets annually at its regional headquarters to plan, discuss and approve the many components that comprise the public health agenda in the Americas.
